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In Spires Integrated Primary School we believe that homework plays an important part in school life.  Children, parents and teachers benefit when careful thought is given to the form of homework most suitable to children’s abilities.

Why do we have homework?

The main reasons for setting homework are:-

To practice, reinforce and consolidate what is learnt in school.

To promote study skills.

To extend the child’s learning from classroom to home.

To forge and develop the link between home and school.

To encourage and maintain parental involvement.

When homework is set/recommended time

P1 homework will commence in October after children have settled in to a full school day.  Written homework is set on Monday and Tuesday and consists mainly of the consolidation of work started in school.  

The approximate time spent on homework should be:-
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10 minutes

P2
..
..
..
..
..
..
..
15 minutes
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20 minutes
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20 – 25 minutes
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30 – 40 minutes
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40 – 50 minutes
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50 – 60 minutes

In general, homework for P1/P2 will combine reading and learning key words and inquiry.  Homework for P3 upwards will combine learning of spellings, reading practice, inquiry and written work and tables (P4 upwards).

Thursday night homework will consist of revision of spellings/ tables and reading time.

From time to time the teacher’s discretion may be used to waive homework.

Homework and ICT

Pupils will be given an ICT based homework on a Wednesday night.  This may be related to Literacy/Numeracy or a topic theme.  Pupils will be set homework using a variety of suitable platforms such as Seesaw, Mathletics, Studyladder etc....  Pupils will be given usernames and passwords to access any such ICT apps. This homework develops ICT skills and is of equal importance as written homework.
How parents can help?

Homework offers an opportunity for parents to become involved in their child’s education.  It offers a partnership between home and school.

Parents can help their children gain the most out of homework by:-

· Creating a working environment – switch off TV/other technology
· Setting aside time each night for homework.

· Talking to your child about her/his homework.

· Talking to the teacher immediately if your child is having problems.

· Encouraging daily reading (set reading book and library books).

· Promoting a positive attitude/praise good work.
What if homework is not completed?

If a homework has not been completed pupils will be given an opportunity to complete the homework on the next evening.  Teachers may at this stage make a note of it in the pupil’s homework diary.

Parents will be notified if homework is not completed more than twice a week or if it is consistently not completed on a regular basis.  A standard letter signed by the Principal will be sent home.

